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3 July 2025 
 
Subject: Project Completed: Removing Paid Bills 2019 and Prior  
 
The Board of Directors approved a project to remove all FULL PAID bills in the system that 
were paid prior to the end of 2020.  This was to reduce the mass of bills in the system which 
had grown large enough to cause speed and operational issues. 
 
Here is the count of all bills not full paid (False column) and fully paid (True column). This 
report reflects the system as of 12 June 2025. 
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We have completed the removal of fully paid bills up through 31 Dec 2019.  Here is the 
current count of bills in the system as of 2 July 2025. 
 

 
 

You should notice some patron’s records are loading quicker now.  There were patrons 
with thousands of bills on their accounts, each one of which needed to be loaded prior to 
displaying the patron’s record in Workflows. 
 
The system is far happier now without having to look through all those old bills every time 
the bill section of the system is touched.   
 
More frequent system cleaning is being proposed in the system data retention policy draft 
currently under development. 


